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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  

 

The deadline for the June  202 5 edition of 
the Newsletter will be 20 th  May  202 5. 

  
Copy received after the deadline, unless 

urgent,  
will  be held over to the following month.  

 
Please email your articles to  
lionbeverleyq3@gmail.com  

 
To ensure a quality print all photographs should 
be at least 1MB in size.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Image Consent and Release Form from 

Newcastle  is now a smaller  document  and 

can be obtained at -

https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp -

content/uploads/2021/08/PHOTO -

RELEASE -FORM -2021.pdf . 

I look  forward to assisting the Clubs  promote 

their many and varied  activities via this 

Newsletter. Please do NOT  format your 

articles as I  use a template and I work to 

place your articles in th e available  space.  

Also, please DO NOT  send them to me in 

PDF format or Publisher (I do no t  use that 

programme).  Please use Word or jp g. 

A suggestion is that if you are placing an 

item on Facebook é copy it through to me 

for consideration for the Newsletter.  

Remember, we are a National publication é 

good news does travel.  In the meantime,  

have a great month.  
            Beverley Bates  

District Newsletter Editor  

Disclaimer: The views expressed in this publication are not 
necessarily those of the District Governor, Cabinet Members or 
Editor. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:lionbeverleyq3@gmail.com
https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/PHOTO-RELEASE-FORM-2021.pdf
https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/PHOTO-RELEASE-FORM-2021.pdf
https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/PHOTO-RELEASE-FORM-2021.pdf
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  G'day -time for a few more words from me. I'm 

writing this after spending a couple of days 

demolishing screens and re -engineering some 

garden beds [with adult supervision], so I'm 

feeling both lethargic and stiff. I need to do either 

more or less of that so rt of thing so my legs and 

back continue to work.  

As you read this, we've got two months left in the 

Lions year.  That means one of two things -sixty -

one days to accelerate your efforts to make your 

mark, or the chance to taper off.  I choose the 

first option and hope you do too.  To again quote 

Ramiro, ou r Cruise Director on the Galapagos 

Islands - you're probably only here once - make 

it count .  First part may not be true but the 

second part certainly is.  

In April  our District hosted the State Lions 

Youth of the Year Final , (LYOTY).  It was a great 

couple of days, well organised and run by State  

LYOTY Chair D istrict Governor Elect  Narelle and 

the Lions Club of Brisbane Inner North.  Our 

candidate, Melody, sponsored by the Lions Club 

of Bribie Island, did us proud, but the winner 

came from Q4.  It was a great event to be part of  

- the Friday evening was an informal meet and 

greet, and people took it seriously. From the 

moment we opened the doors, the noise from 

chatter in the hall was wonderful. People made 

the effort to meet people they didn't know, 

introduced themselves and stayed for a chat.  

During the interviews on Saturday morning, we 

got to spend time with the families and the 

candidates, and, as alwa ys it was great chatting 

with them.  

Debbie and I also attended the Celebration 

Dinner of the Faculty Development Institute, 

(FDI).   

 

  

 

The enthusiasm in the room from faculty and 

participants was obvious.  It is great to see 

people putting their hand up to work on the 

business as well as in the business. I look 

forward to seeing these FDI graduates facilitate 

programmes in the future. And congratulations 

to our local graduate - Steve Hood from Albany 

Creek.  

We had the first on -line information seminar 

recently ð John Duignan (Brisbane Bunya and 

a member of the MD 201 Insurance, Risk 

Management and Child Safe Committee led a 

discussion about Insurance. It is such a 

complex subject, and one that it is hard to 

engage with until we have to. I believe that, as 

well as providing information, John convinced 

some people that what they thought they knew 

was not correct. My thanks to John, and 

District Leadership Team Coordinator Ian 

Langford for making it happen, and t o those 

who attended  

I haven't focused a lot on reporting, because 

other people look after that. However, I thank 

everyone who has been involved in reporting on 

the Portal this year. Your efforts have ensured 

that your Club has an up -to-date record of its 

members, which is a l egal requirement. You 

have also recorded the hard work that 

members do - useful when promoting what 

your Club achieves to your members and your 

community, but also the international 

aggregate shows the impact Lions has in the 

world. And, finally, thanks fo r putting in your 

Club officers for next year. As I write this, 47 of 

65 clubs have recorded. This is important so 

that next yearõs officers get the accesses to the 

portal that they need and receive information 

from District and Lions International.  

Probably should remind you about raising 

funds for the Lions Clubs international 

Foundation.  By the time you read this, youõve 

probably made your donation.  If your Club 

gets to pick the hair colour, may I suggest grey!  

Have a great month and I hope to see you 

around . 

Take Care  
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Is there someone in your Club whose name should be on one of these but has not 

yet received the recognition you believe they deserve.  

 

Contact Lion Kevin Hedges: LCIF District 201Q3 Coordinator and find out how your 

Club can apply for a Melvin Jones Fellowship or a  

Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship.  
Kevin Hedges   

Ph: 0437 088 868            

kevhedges@optusnet.com.au   

 

 

 

Congratulations 

Council Chair 

Elect 

2025 -  2026 

mailto:kevhedges@optusnet.com.au
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Q D ISTRICTS  LMRF  

L OUD  SHIRT COMPETITION  

 

After visiting the research facility at the Royal 

Brisbane and Women's Hospital, the Q 

Governors decided we would highlight the 

Queensland and Northern N ew South Wales 

Lions Medical Research Foundation through 

a loud shirt competition.  

The foundation began i n 1963 and  has 

supported internationally recognised medical 

research by funding early career biomedical 

scientists. We support our researchers in 

making medical discoveries that benefit all 

Australians, by offering hope, and creating 

opportunities for everyone to li ve healthier 

and longer lives.  

Currently, the foundation is supporting 

research into gestational diabetes and early 

diagnostics for ovarian cancer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About sixteen  Q3 clubs shirted up and 

entered the competition.  And it created a 

colourful site.  You can see all the club entries 

here Facebook .  Great to see so many happy 

faces and so many people entering into the 

spirit of the competition. Thank you 

everyone.  

And congratulations to Kallangur, who were 

voted by a panel of randomly selected lions 

inducted since 1 January, as our Q3 winner. 

Their photo has gone on to the state final, 

which LMRF will be adjudicating.  We raised 

about $2500, which will help LMRF.  

If next year's Governors decide to run the 

competition again, I encourage your Club to 

get involved.  It can be a lot of fun!  

Thanks to everybody who participated - we 

hope you enjoyed it.  

District Governor Richard  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lions Lady Carmen McAtee  

Wife of PDG Roley McAtee  

Lions Club of Brisbane Bunya  

 

 

Called 

To 

Higher 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions201Q3/videos/1591797484781249
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Welcome to the month of May! Only two  months 
left of this Lions year and quite a busy time of 
the year.  

MULTIPLE DISTRICT CONVENTION: 

Iõm currently writing this article on my flight to 
Melbourne for the MD Convention in Traralgon  
which runs from  Friday the 2 nd  till Monday the 
5 th  of May.   

Thank you  to the Clubs who submitted their 
delegate and memorial return form s. Iõm 
looking forward to participating in the 
Convention and the fellowship with Lions from 
across the country.  

CLUB OFFICER DEVELOPMENT : 

Here are the dates and venues  for the upcoming 
Club Officer Development Days : 

¶ June 14  ð Bellmere State School  

¶ June 15  ð Corinda State High School  

¶ June  21 ð Dalby Lions Den  

¶ June 22  ð Crows Nest Community Hall  
 
I encourage all members to attend as not only 
are they a great opportunity to learn more 
about Lions but they are also provide an 
opportunity to meet with your fellow Lions from 
surrounding Clubs.   
 
Please ensure you complete the RSVP 
spreadsheet for your Club by  4 June (first 
weekend) and  11 June (second weekend) . 
 

LIONS AWARDS: 

As we approach the end of our Lions year this 
is a great opportunity to show appreciation for 
those members that have gone above and 
beyond. Here is  a list of available Awards 
through each Lions Foundation that can be 
accessed with donation credits.  

Lions Club International Foundation  

$1,000 USD - Melvin Jones Fellowship or 

Progressive Award . 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Australian Lions Foundation  

$2,000 ð William Tresise Fellowship  

$1,000 ð Ian Stockdale Award  

$500 ð James D Richardson Award  

$250 ð Community Service Award  

Australian Lions Childhood Cancer Research 

Foundation  

$2,000 ð Barry Palmer Fellowship  

$1,000 ð Gold Award  

$500 ð Silver Award  

$250 ð Bronze Award  

Lions Eye Health Program  

$1,000 ð Bob Coulthard Award  

$500 ð Roley McAtee Award  

Australian Lions Wellbeing Foundation  

$1,000 ð Dr Harry Jenkins Fellowship  

$500 ð James McLardie Award  

Australian Lions Childrenõs Mobility 

Foundation  

$15,000 Platinum Award  

$10,000 ð Gold Recognition Award  

$5,000 ð Silver Recognition Award  

$2,000 ð Bronze Recognition Award  

$1,000 ð Barry Palmer Recognition Award  

$500 ð Mary Jamieson Recognition Award  

Lions Hearing Dogs  

$1,000 ð Helen Keller Fellowship  

Lions Medical Research Foundation  

$1,000 ð Ray Phippard Award or Progressive 

Award  

$500 ð Professor Ian Frazer Humanitarian 

Award or Progressive Award  

$250 ð Community Service Award  

$50 ð Community Service Medallion  

Final Words : 

As Cabinet Secretary, my role is to support you. 

If your club faces challenges, needs resources, 

or seeks guidance, please do not hesitate to 

reach out.  

Danielle 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECRETARY
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TOOWOOMBA WEST AND 

DRAKES SUPPORT PARKINSONS  

Drakes Supermarket High St reet  Shopping 

Centre asked Toowoomba West Club to run 

a Sausage Sizzle for their Fun Day on March 

22, 2025.  This was to celebrate their 

completion of renovation to the store and 

offered to supply the sausages and bread 

with a Gold Coin donation for the sausag e 

sizzle.  Our Club policy is to have a 

beneficiary for each BBQ we do and, on this 

occasion, we selected Toowoomba 

Parkinsonõs Support Group.  This beneficiary 

was more than acceptable to Drakes, and 

everything was in order to proceed on the 

day.  

Leading up to the Fun Day, the Club advised 

the Parkinsonõs Support Group of the plan 

and President Carol was over the moon and 

offered to assist on the day and advise their 

members to come along and support as well.  

On the day our Volunteers, Lions Thelma, 

Shirley, Greg, Claire, Graham and Merv set 

up the gazebo in the carpark and 

commenced to get the sausage sizzle 

underway.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The day went well with our patrons confused 

to start with the gold coin donation however 

once they understood the donations kept 

flowing.  One elderly gentleman thought it 

was such a great beneficiary to support that 

he handed us a $50 note and didnõt want a 

sausage.  Such was the generosity on the 

day.   

The members of the Parkinsonõs Support 

Group also showed their support for both 

Drakes and our Sausage Sizzle.  Our 

members were blown away with both the 

patronage and donations received on the day.  

We received a lot of compliments on both the 

quality and  taste of the sausages as well as 

the banter between our members and the 

patrons.  

The result on the day was $1,005 -00 raised 

to support the local Support Group. President 

Carol advised that she was gobbed smacked 

with the result and these funds would 

certainly help the group for their ongoing 

needs.  

It was a pleasure to work with Drakes 

Manager, Benjamin Houston, Centre 

Management Representative, Andrew Spark, 

and all the staff of the Centre on the day and 

to raise such a great amount of funds for the 

local Support Group. Our Club has had 

Drakes Manag er, Benjamin and his wife Sue 

along to one of our meetings to formally thank 

Drakes for their generosity and also to hand 

over the funds to Toowoomba Parkinsonõs 

Support Group.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another successful project supporting the 

Toowoomba Community.  

 
Merv Symons  

Lions Club of Toowoomba West Inc  

 

 

 

Left to Right  ð Lions Greg Sleeman, Thelma 

McKeon and Shirley Coulson  

 

Left to Right  ð Lions Merv Symons, Claire 

Wuth, Benjamin Houston Drakes Toowoomba 

and Patricia Stevens Toowoomba Parkinsonõs 

Support Group receiving cheque for $1,005 

being proceeds of Sausage Sizzle.  

 



8 
 

  fun    future    fearlessness   lets roar  

u  fun    future   fearlessness    letôs roar     

  

THE  IMPORTANCE  OF  SCREENING  FOR  PROSTATE  CANCER  

 
From the March 2025 Edition of òBlue Sky Horizonó from the Prostate Cancer Foundation 

of Australia.  You can subscribe to these newsletters via the PCFA web site at 

https://pcfa.org.au  

  

MEN  WHO SKIP  PROSTATE  CANCER  TESTS  FACE  INCREASED  RISK  OF DEATH  
 
A massive  20 -year  study  across  seven countries  reveals  that  non-attenders  had  a 45% higher  
mortality  rate  from  prostate  cancer  than  those  who  participated  in  screenings.  Meanwhile,  men who  
did  attend  screenings  had  a significantly  lower  risk  of death.  This  highlights  a crucial  challenge:  
understanding  why  some men refuse  screenings  and  how  to encourage  participation  in  future  
national  programs  to save  more lives.  

High -Risk Group Identified Among Screening Avoiders  

Men who repeatedly skip prostate cancer screening appointments face a significantly higher risk 
of dying from the disease, according to new research that highlights an emerging high -risk group.  
 
A large -scale analysis spanning seven countries, based on data from the European Randomized 
Study of Screening for Prostate Cancer (ERSPC), the worldõs largest prostate cancer screening 
study, is being presented at the European Association of Urology (EAU)  Congress in Madrid.  

Prostate Cancerõs Growing Global Impact 

Prostate cancer is the most common cancer among men in 112 countries, and its prevalence is 
expected to double by 2040. National screening programs that measure prostate -specific antigen 
(PSA) levels in the blood could provide earlier detection, improving treatment success rates and 
reducing the need for expensive interventions for advanced cases.  
 
Long -term ERSPC data show that PSA screening programs can lower the risk of dying from 
prostate cancer by 20%.  

The Deadly Consequences of Skipping Screening  

Now, a sub -analysis of 20 -year ERSPC follow -up data is the first to examine the impact of 
repeatedly declining screening invitations. The findings reveal a striking difference in outcomes, 
underscoring the risks of avoiding screening. This research was led  by experts from the 
Department of Urology at Erasmus MC Cancer Institute, University Medical Centre Rotterdam, in 
the Netherlands.  
 
Of 72,460 men invited to screening, around one in six men (over 12,400) were non -attenders and 
skipped every appointment. This group had a 45% higher  risk of dying from prostate cancer 
compared with those who attended screening appointments.  
 
When comparing outcomes with the control group ð men who were never invited to screening ð 
men who attended screening appointments had a 23% lower risk of dying from prostate cancer, 
while non -attenders faced a 39% higher risk of death from the disease.  

Why Do Some Men Avoid Screening?  

Deciding not to participate in screening is a choice that may be driven by a complex mix of factors, 
according to the studyõs lead author, Ren®e Leenen MD, a PhD researcher in the group of Professor 
Monique Roobol at the Erasmus MC Cancer Institute.  
 
òIt may be that men who opted not to attend a screening appointment are care avoiders, meaning 
theyõre less likely to engage in healthy behaviours and preventative care in general. 

 

 
 

 

https://pcfa.org.au/
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This is the opposite behaviour of people who are perhaps more health conscious and are more 

likely to attend a screening appointment.  

Addressing Screening Avoidance for Better Outcomes  

òOur study identifies that men who were invited for screening, but do not attend screening 
appointments are at significantly higher risk of dying from prostate cancer compared to men who 
were not offered screening or accepted an invitation for screening. We need to better understand 
who these men are, why they choose not to attend appointments, and how to motivate them. This 
will help us to design population -based prostate cancer screening  programs that encourage 
higher rates of informed participation. Tackling attendance rates in this way could be a big factor 
in the long -term success of a national prostate screening program.ó 
 
Through the EAU -led PRAISE -U project, several EU countries are working to align approaches to 
patient -tailored, risk -based population screening programs for prostate cancer. This latest 
research highlights the critical issue of attendance if national prost ate cancer screening programs 
are to be successful, and the need to improve awareness and address inequalities in access to 
screening for this higher -risk group of men.  

The Future of Prostate Cancer Screening Programs  

The new analysis also suggests that the overall benefit of screening for prostate cancer is higher 
than previously thought, says Dr Tobias Nordström, Clinical Urologist at the Karolinska Institute 
in Sweden, and Member of the EAU Scientific Congress Office . 
 
òFor countries around Europe that are planning to introduce a national prostate screening 
program, this analysis focusing on attendance shows that men who participate in screening have 
a much -improved long -term benefit than what weõve seen from previous studies,ó he said. 
 
òBut it highlights a group of men who need our attention, as theyõre more at risk of developing 
advanced prostate cancer and dying from it. We need to better understand why these men might 
actively choose not to participate in screening, despite being invi ted to attend, and how this 
behaviour is linked to worse outcomes when they get a diagnosis.ó 
 
The sub -analysis included 20 -year follow -up data from 161,000 men aged 55 -69 years in the 
ERSPC across Finland, the Netherlands, Italy, Sweden, Switzerland, Belgium, and Spain. The 
ERSPC was launched in 1990 across eight European countries, and the full re sults of this sub -
analysis are expected to be published later this year.  
 
òProstate cancer mortality in men not attending a population-based screening program: 
the ôgoodõ, the ôbadõ, and the ôuglyõ after 20-year follow -up in the European Randomized 
study of Screening for Prostate Canceró by Renée C.A. Leenen, Esmée Mulder, Sebastiaan 

Remmers et al is presented at EAU25 on Saturday, March 22, 2025  
 

You can also access the Prostate Cancer Foundationõs 12 Point Plan for Zero Deaths from 
Prostate Cancer  from this link https://www.pcfa.org.au/media/vi3but54/pcfa -11 -point -plan -
2025.pdf  
 

DISTRICT DONATIONS TO THE LIONS PROSTATE CANCER RESEARCH AND 

TREATMENT PROJECT  

Here are the details of the number of Clubs and the total amount for each financial year since 

2020/21.  As we are getting towards the end of the Lions year and Clubs are considering their 

donations, it would be appreciated if your Club could consider supp orting this worthy cause again 

this year.   

It would be good if we could boost the Club participation level beyond the record twenty -eight  

clubs who contributed in 2022/23.  

 
 

 

https://www.pcfa.org.au/media/vi3but54/pcfa-11-point-plan-2025.pdf
https://www.pcfa.org.au/media/vi3but54/pcfa-11-point-plan-2025.pdf
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Payments can be made to the account for the Project by EFT at the Bank of Qld ð BSB:124196 

A/c number 22447462 with your Club number as the reference.  If you send me an email, I will 

make sure your donation details get passed on to the Treasurer so your Club receives the credit 

for your donation.  

FY 2020/21  22 Clubs  $11,550  

FY 2021/22  20 Clubs  $10,750  

FY 2022/23  28 Clubs  $15,600  

FY 2023/24  20 Clubs  $16,450  

FY 2024/25 (to Date)  9 Clubs  $6,726  

 

The Mater Foundation has also received $1,204.25  via the PDG NORMõs CHOPS FOR 

PROSATATE CANCER  fundraiser that was promoted in last month õs Newsletter. Once again, 

thanks to all members who have joined in the spirit of this activity and make good use of the tax 

deduction they will receive from their donations.  

PDG Norm JENSEN  

Ph: 0404984455  

norwennew@bigpond.com   

 

 

 

 

ST. JOHNôS ANGLICAN COLLEGE LEOS EASTER SURPRISE. 

On Sunday 13 th  April 2025 Leo Advisor Lion April and St John's Anglican College Leoõs 
visited the Inala Salvation Army delivering Chocolate eggs.  

 

Leoõs is a group of students from St Johns Anglican College who complete community tasks 
in the local area. Another example is picking up garbage helping our wonderful suburb in 

Forest Lake to be cleaner, which assists keeping the suburb clean.  
 

Leoõs stands for Leadership, Experience and Opportunity. The school-based students follow 
the ethics and tasks of the Lions Club of Forest Lake.  

 
Today families were so excited to receive chocolate eggs which is an annual event. 

Recognising the importance of caring for others and supporting those less fortunate than 

ourselves.  
 

We were informed today by some families that they couldnõt afford to buy the chocolate 
Easter eggs for the children this year due to not enough money with to the cost of living and 

how excited they were to see our Leoõs. Salvation Army provides a free breakfast every 
Sunday at their complex.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Lion April Lindel  

Leo Advisor  

St Johnõs Anglican College Leoõs 

 

 

 

On behalf of St John's Anglican College 
Leoõs, we would like to thank Forest Lake 

Centre Management for their kindness with 
the donation of the chocolate eggs bringing 

many smiles to the children on today.  

 

 

mailto:norwennew@bigpond.com
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North -west of Brisbane lies the rural town of Dayboro, a green settlement which 

contains an active community and a very active service club ð and there are no prizes 

for guessing that it is the Lions Club of Dayboro!  

North -west of Brisbane lies the rural town of Dayboro, a green settlement which 

contains an active community and a very active service club ð and there are no prizes 

for guessing that it is the Lions Club of Dayboro!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North -west of Brisbane lies the rural town of Dayboro, a green settlement which contains 

an active community and a very active service club ð and there are no prizes for guessing 

that it is the Lions Club of Dayboro!  

 

 

In central Dayboro is the Lions 

Park, a small, pleasant and 

tranquil space which also boasts 

the Lions Time Capsule set on a 

bricked patio containing the 

names of early settlement 

families.  The location and its 

content reveal much about the 

Dayboro Lions Club.  

 

 

 

All Lions Clubs are community 

minded, but the Under the Radar 

selections are particularly so.  As 

with all our Clubs, there are jobs 

which include Lions Pillar activities; 

but the Radar column focusses on 

the unusual ð and Dayboro Lions 

certainly is interl ocked with its 

community.  

 Herewith a column devoted to the remarkable range of service work possible for a Club 

which is locally òplugged-inó and very clearly has a fierce intention to Serve, as 

displayed in the  Clubõs Core Projects .  

Mobility Equipment: walkers, wheelchairs, shower chairs, etc. provided free in the 

community to those who need them. Locals donate much of the equipment ð when 

over-supplied, Dayboro Lions donate to overseas aid project e .g. a truckload sent to 

Africa in 2022.  

Conversation Club:  in partnership with the Uniting Church, Lions help run community 

meetings for the elderly in the church hall three times per week.  This allows continued 

social contact for members who might otherwise  be isolated, while small groups 

encourage greater engagement.   

Once a quarter, a large barbecue meeting is held to maintain contact across the three 

groups.  

Continued on Page 12  



12 
 

  fun    future    fearlessness   lets roar  

u  fun    future   fearlessness    letôs roar     

 

 

 

  

Community Film Night : 3 rd  Saturday of the month, Lions provide family movies at the 

Community Hall.  Soft drinks, lollies, tea and coffee are served.  Prices are kept low, and this 

is a Lions community service which has run for several decades, with other local 

organisations pitch ing in from time to time.  

Dayboro Business Directory : a Telephone Directory for the local area published once a year 

in partnership with a printing company and  distributed free. Business advertisements in the 

directory help pay production costs and are a funds source for the Club.   There is also a 

digital copy on the web in searchable form.  

Other CORE PROJECTS include Lions Christmas Cakes , Stamps  (used), Spectacles  (used), 

Clean Up Australia Day , Christmas Eve Lollies  (involves Police cars, sirens and lollies), 

Diggers Lunch  (associated with Anzac Day), a Christmas Light Competition , an Australia Day 

Beer Mile  (Donõt ask!) and more.  

This is a very active Club of twenty -three  Lions, many òLions Helpersó, and projects in 

support of, or in partnership with, other local groups. This close connection to their 

community has led to the development of strong service across many activities.  Additionally 

(in their spare time?), they a re involved with MAJOR COMMUNITY EVENTS such as Dayboro 

Day, the June Dayboro Show, the April Dayboro Rodeo as well as in the provision of PA -

sound services and canteen and bar services as requested all -year -round   

 

 

 

 

As a last example of the unusual, we offer you 

this photograph of the townõs electronic 

noticeboard - a shared arrangement between 

the Lions Club and the Queensland Police 

Department.  

The Police have primary notice control; Dayboro 

Lions control other local notices and 

advertising.  

Sadly, on the day the Radar column called, the 

noticeboard was electrically indisposed - 

possibly as a result of undue overindulgence in 

sirens and lollies!  
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WHERE ARE THEY NOW?  

Do you know where and what your Clubõs Lions Youth of the Year entrants/winners are from 

previous years?  

They are precious contacts for so many of your Club projects and more often than not, these 

busy people are really willing to assist you, particularly with youth projects.  They make great 

judges for your yearly Club finals and great contacts for Zone, Region and District judging 

panels as well.  

We hear of so many past entrants (not all winners) going on to achieve great things in their 

lives, particularly when they enter the political arena, e .g. former Prime Minister Kevin Rudd, 

Peter Beattie former Q ueens land Premier and  current MP Andrew Powell, all still in the 

political eye.  Andrew will tell anyone it was during his involvement with our programme in 

Grade 12, that he realised he loved public speaking, particularly impromptus and that 

influenced his entry  into politics.  He willingly made a video clip for us this year encouraging 

Clubs, schools and students to be involved.  He didnõt win his Club final but still has his love 

of speaking.  

The principal of one of the Caloundra area high schools recognises the importance of his 

personal ill -prepared entry (his words) in Grade 12 and is fully behind our project when and 

wherever he can.  He now takes a personal interest in entrants from his co llege although not 

the school liaison.  The college has the most magnificent new tiered auditorium with adjoining 

soundproof rooms and kitchen in a venue that is probably one of the Districtõs best facilities 

to hold a Club/Zone/Region judging and is eager  for it to be used.  

While we must delete all our records and email addresses of all our entrants to meet our Lions 

Australia Child Safe Policy, if you live in a town outside Brisbane, you have the advantage of 

someone in the Club knowing families where children have been entrants.  

Find out where your past entrants are through your membersõ contacts and keep a record of 

their communication details with their permission so they can assist your youth projects, 

even outside L ions Youth Of The Year.  Invite them to speak at one of your meetings to renew 

the contact and you may even end up with a new member as a result.  

Those of you who attended the District Final this year heard Hannah Portas speak, and I 

admit I shamelessly ask her to be involved in our Lions youth projects at different times and 

she always re -arranges her teaching schedule to assist.  

They are all busy people who will have achieved much in their lives.  We helped start them 

on their road and most of them will be willing to pay it on whenever they can.  Look around 

your own Club, because some of them will probably be members of your curr ent Lionsõ 

families.  

Get your list started now!  

Lion Judy Brodie  

Lions Youth of the Year Chairperson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



14 
 

  fun    future    fearlessness   lets roar  

u  fun    future   fearlessness    letôs roar     

 

 

 

Click on the hyperlink below and you will be taken to the information concerning the 

criteria for this prestigious Club Award for 2024/2025.  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center/grants-and-awards/association-awards/club-

excellence-awards 

 

DOES YOUR CLUB QUALIFY FOR THE 

LIONS  CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 

óCLUB EXCELLENCEô AWARD 

BRISBANE OXLEY SHERWOOD LIONS SHARE EASTER WITH  

MEALS ON WHEELS  

Clients of Meals -on-Wheels celebrated Easter again this year with eggs and chocolates 

provided by the Brisbane Oxley -Sherwood Club, with the generous support of their local 

Woolworths and Coles stores. The donated goodies were packaged up into individual g ift packs 

ð with the Lions logo ð and delivered to the local Meals -on-Wheels Centres ready for 

distribution to their seventy -five clients in good time for the Easter weekend.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sherwood Woolworths store manager James and his co -

workers donate chocolate eggs with a smile.   

 
 

And after the gift packs are put together, 

theyõre delivered to the Oxley Meals on 

Wheels  coordinator Lee by Vice President 

Annette Harper é with more smiles.     

This year, the Oxley -Sherwood Club 

extended its chocolate reach with another 

75 packs to the near -by district of 

Centenary é and smiles there, too.   

 

Lion Elizabeth Altoft  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center/grants-and-awards/association-awards/club-excellence-awards
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center/grants-and-awards/association-awards/club-excellence-awards
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òPEACE WITHOUT LIMITSó International Grand Prize Winnersõ 2024-2025 

Peace Poster & Peace Essay Contests.  

The International Winner of the Peace Essay is Shuwen Wang from China aged 13 years.  

Sponsor is Delian Delong Lions Club.  

 

The Merit Award Winner is Kyerra Lorraine Coombe from Indonesia aged 13 years.  

Sponsor is Batam Centre Lions Club.  

 

The International Essay Winner Robert Hunt from New Zealand aged 11 years.  

Sponsor is Lower Hutt Lions Club.  

 

Congratulations to these very talented, artistic, thought -provoking young people!!!  

 

The International Winners will receive their Prizes at the International Convention in Orlando 

Florida USA 13 -17 July 2025. President Fabricio Oliveira will present the USD $5,000 awards 

to the Grand Prize Winners. The Winners also receive a beautiful Peac e trophy.  

 

There were twenty -four  Posters from around the world in the Final Judging.  

There were twenty -three  Merit Award Winners who each receive USD$500.  

 
Below are Peace Posters: International Grand Prize Winner & Merit Award Winner  

Theme òPeace Without Limitsó in 2024-2025.  Please read the Essay ð last item.  

 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Shuwen Wang from China  
Kyerra Coombe from Indonesia  
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Promoting the 2025/26 LCI Peace Poster & Essay Contest  

The Peace Poster is an art contest  for young people conducted internationally by Lions Clubs 

International. The age bracket for students is 11,12 and 13 years of age by the 15 th  November 

2025.  

The Peace Essay Contest is for visually impaired children giving them the opportunity to 

express their feelings of peace. The same age bracket applies.  

The theme for in 2025 ð 2026 for both Contests is òTogether As Oneó.                                  

These contests are easy to organise, usually through your local schools.  

The Quote is important. It needs to be relative to the posterõs composition. 

The Lions Clubs International Peace Poster and Essay Contests Rules are in the Kit.  

New: Clubs can Download a Digital Copy from Lions International Website:  

shop.lionsclubs.org/peaceposter Cost is US $11.95 (AUD equivalent around $20.00)  

New: A License Key is to be saved for use on the Winner Sticker.  

If Clubs prefer, they can still purchase a hard copy of their Kits from Lions Australia On -Line 

Shop: www.lionsclubsshop.com.au . Cost is $25.00 plus postage.  

New: Check  List for Schools . This is an aid to help schools. I have an electronic copy. Contact 

me if your Club would like a copy.  

Details for Artwork:  

1. Artwork size must be no smaller than 33cm x 50cm or no larger than 50cm x 60cm  

2. Art paper : to be flexible material so that it can be rolled up for mailing tube.  

3. All artistõs signatures or initials should be written on the back of the poster 

    (upper right or left side of artwork)  

4. Winner Sticker ð attach on the back ð lower right -hand corner on winning entry.  

Below are some Great Incentives for Students to Enter:  

Prizes:  

¶ Club Level  ð Clubs decide on the Prize and arrange payment of their Prize  

¶ District Level ð District Winner ð District Donates a $100 Voucher  

¶ Multiple District Level  ð The Australian Winner receives $200 and a Trophy  

¶ International Level  ð International Winner USD$5,000 and a Peace Trophy.  

¶  
The Deadline and Information for Clubs for the Peace Poster are as follows :  

¶ Clubs Winning entries to be submitted to me by the 1st September 2025  

¶ Clubs conduct their own Judging  

¶ Clubs can post artwork in a mailing tube to my address provided below.  

¶ Please follow the Rules and Regulations outlined in the Kit  

¶ District Convention Judging: Dates are 3 rd  to 5th October 20 25 
 

 

2024 -2025 Lions International Peace Essay Grand Prize Winner  
Robert Hunt, Age 11  

"Beauty is in the judgement of the beholder"  
 
 

 

  

 

http://www.lionsclubsshop.com.au/
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Many people in this world long for peace for themselves and for others. Sometimes it 

feels like there will never be peace. Whether that is peace between people within a 

country or between countries the presence of disharmony is not beautiful.  

 

Shakespeare stated that "beauty is in the judgement of the beholder" and many people 

use the phrase, "beauty is in the eye of the beholder". What this means, is that the 

person who is seeing is judging something's worth by their vision. Scientists believe that 

between 75% and 90% of what we learn is from our vision. This means that we are 

taught to value things by how we see our family and friends, our teachers, social media 

and news, and government treating others. Our judgement is clouded by what we have 

been taught to see and value.  

 

I was born with severe low vision. This means when I meet people, I do not know what 

they look like. I cannot  see and cannot judge them by my eyes' perception. I do not know 

if they are old, if they have fair or dark skin. I do not know if they are big, or tall, nor 

their hair colour. I do not know if they wear clothes that demonstrate spiritual beliefs, 

nor nece ssarily, if they are male or female. I do not know if they are missing any limbs, 

or in a wheelchair or blind like me. I do not know if they are di fferent or the same as me. 

Instead, I have learned to value people by listening to them and considering their actions 

to me and others.  

 

I have never thought being blind was either an advantage or a disadvantage. But I do 

think, that not being able to judge someone's worth in a blink of an eye is a great 

advantage. To me, not seeing, is just natural and I hadn't really understood that others 

don't live in a non -seeing world like I do, until I was nearly 8 or 9 years of age. Of cou rse, 

I knew they weren't blind like me. But it surprised me, that people were seeing and 

deciding how alike or different people were to themselves with their vision. Possibly what 

I am describing seems odd to you. However, it would probably feel odd to you  to not use 

your eyes.  

  

If we believe that everybody is equal in dignity and rights this means we need to learn to 

stop judging or being afraid of other people, because they look different to us, or we see 

them as not of the same value. Only when we respect and do not judge peopl e by 

differences, will there be peace. I strongly believe if we could all close our eyes when we 

meet people, even if this was figuratively, there might be a chance we could get to know 

people before we judged them. Then we might just achieve peace without  limits.  

Lion Diane Unwin  

District Chair 201Q3 LCI Peace Poster & Essay Contests  

94 Copeland Drive North Lakes Qld 4509  

Ph: 0418 904 999  

E:  brucendi@gmail.com  

 

 

   

mailto:brucendi@gmail.com
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GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP APPROACH  

or MAKING THINGS BETTER  

The Global Membership Approach encourages us to do a SWOT analysis of our clubõs operation 

to make sure we are still meeting community, membersõ and prospective membersõ needs.  I 

encourage you to do that ð more information here Global Membership Approach | Lions Clubs 

International  or ring me.  If you prefer to take smaller steps, each month I will suggest a 

question or two that you can reflect on to see if you can do things differently.  

Engagement  

In previous articles, I have challenged you to look at your meetings and your calendar. It's 

time to get personal!  

Do your members feel engaged, and do people who come along with a view to joining feel 

engaged? 

We talk a lot about retention in Lions. To me, that has connotations of stopping people from 

leaving. I'd much rather speak about engagement, which means they want to stay.  

So, here's a couple of things to think about?  

When was the last time you asked  

¶ your members what they were interested in and what they would like to see in the 

club programme  

¶ people visiting your club what interested them and had they think the club could 

help the community  

¶ the community how you could help them. That one's tough, I realise.  

It is important that we engage our membersõ and our guestsõ head, hearts and hands.  They 

know they are making a difference and are valued by the Club;  they feel good about the 

difference they make and their place in the Club, and they are able to actively participate in 

Club service and other activities.  They belong.  

How's your Club doing?  

Richard Williams  

GMA Lead  

 

You have the right to be involved you have something important to contribute, and you 

have to take the risk to contribute it. . Mae Jemisin  

Community is much more than belonging to something; it's about doing something 

together that makes belonging matter  Brian Solis  

 

 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/global-membership-approach
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/global-membership-approach
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V  

OUR NEWEST LIONS FAMILY 

MEMBERS  

A big welcome to the following new Lions 

who recently joined us. We all hope you enjoy 

your Lions experience.  

Boondal l    Anthony Schofield  

Bribie Island     Coll Callander  

      

Brisbane Bunya   Christopher Howell  

 

Golden Valley Keperra  Patrick Bryam  

Karyn Sammartino  

 

Kallangur    Brett Stephenson  

Maleny Blackall Range  Gary West  
 

Morayfield and District  Melanie Dennison  

 

 

 

 

    

  

  

 

MEMBERSHIP AND ACTIVITY 

REPORT  

Our total membership number this month is 

one thousand four  hundred and thirty -three , 

with ten new members, four reinstated 

members  and twelve members dropped  which 

gives us a net growth of two members this 

month . Our retention rate for retaining new 

members for at least 1 year is currently 80% 

(88.8 % across all members) . 

Service Activities  This Year  

· Clubs Reported 83% (up 1% from last report)  

· People Served ð 270,476  (over 188  people 

per member)  

 

· Activities Completed ð 2,440  

 

· Childhood Cancer ð 96 

 

· Diabetes  ð 19 
 
· Disaster Relief - 45 
 
· Environment  - 206  
 
· Hunger ð 139  
 
· Humanitarian ð 1,316  
 
· Vision  - 72 
 
· Youth ð 109  
 
· Administration ð 438  
 
· Volunteer Hours ð 101, 859  
 

· LCIF Donations ð 37,036.14  US Dollars  

 

Danielle 
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PU RCHASE OF A MACHINE TO HELP STROKE VICTIMS  

Lions Clubs in Zone 12 recently banded together to donate $20,000 towards the purchase of the 

only 4 th  Biplane Imaging Machine in Q ueensland  hospitals. Costing over $200,000, the machine 

has two  rotating cameras to give simultaneous front and side views of a patientõs anatomy. This 

gives high -definition real time 3D images of blood vessels and soft tissue, so that stroke and 

aneurism patients can receive the best treatment much more quickly and e fficiently.  

The Clubs committed the money some time ago, but Wishlist advised it was best to wait and 

present the donation on their ôGiving Dayõ, when several businesses choose to match a donation 

from the public. (Wishlist is an organisation that raises funds to assist Su nshine Coast 

hospitals). The Lionsõ donation was quickly matched by an anonymous business donor, bringing 

the amount to $40,000. Combined with a generous ALF grant of $15,000, the total donation rose 

to $55,000 ð something to celebrate indeed.  

An added bonus was the publicity Lions received. President Meryl was interviewed on Radio 92.7 

and the story appeared on several local F aceBook postings. From the Blackall Range Facebook 

page alone it was shared eighteen  times, viewed 2,671 times and received one hundred and 

seventy -four  reactions.  

Wishlist hoped to raise $200,000 on Giving Day, but the total by mid -afternoon rose to over 

$300,000, making the installation of a biplane machine on the Sunshine Coast assured. Other 

Biplanes are at the P rincess Alexandra H ospital in Brisbane, on the Gold Coast and in Townsville. 

Not all Sunshine Coast stroke and aneurism patients are well enough to survive the journey to 

the P rincess Alexandra  Hospital, so in future they can be treated near their homes on the Coast. 

It is expected that about one hundred  patients a year will benefit by the use of this machine.  

This Lionsõ donation had its origins in a Wishlist guest speaker, Lisa Rowe, who spoke at the 

Blackall Range Clubõs Welcome to the Hinterland Dinner last October. The strong positive 

response to the address led to Club President Meryl Gamgee taking the ide a of a joint project to 

the Zone 12 meeting, where Chairman Ivan Schindler and most member Clubs took it up with 

enthusiasm.  

Clubs taking part were The Lions Clubs of Beerwah, Blackall Range, Caloundra, Lake 

Currimundi -Kawana, Maleny Blackall Range and Mooloolah Valley. Well done everyone, and 

thankyou to the Australian Lions Foundation for their encouragement and a $15,000 gran t.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     President Meryl is interviewed  

             by Radio 02.7  

 

Lion Marcia Jensen  

 
 

Representatives from donating Clubs in the foyer of Sunshine 

Coast University Hospital . 
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Honoured to be a part of the Lions community as a major Lions Project, we recognise 

that our growth and development can be credited towards Lions Clubs and their many 

valued members across Australia.  

As we are a non -for -profit organisation, our funding and achievements are possible through 

the efforts and donations from you, Lions. As we approach the end of the financial year, it 

is a crucial and important time of the year for us. We reflect and recogn ise on the 

accomplishments from the year prior, and we reach out to you asking for your support to 

help us continue to grow. In early April, we sent an appeal to all Lions Clubs across 

Australia, hoping that members will include us in their disbursements a s Clubs wind up 

the year that was.  

In the past year we saw multiple advancements of our programs, with a major one being 

the delivery of our 700 th  Hearing Assistance Dog Yannis. It stands out as an indicator that 

our organisation is continuing to progress with our mission of helping Australians who are 

Deaf or hard of hearing, free of charge. Furthermore, the growth in our Medical Assistance 

Program  has been very successful with positive feedback coming from our recipients living 

with type 1 diabetes. Building from these successes, we have a lso been able to introduce 

our Psychiatric Assistance Dog Program for Veterans of the Australian Defence Force living 

with PTSD. Our work within these  programs is  making a profound difference in the lives 

of Australians through our life -changing Assistance Dogs.  

We take this opportunity to not only ask for your continued donations and support, but to 

thank you for enabling us to thrive and grow over the past forty -five years as a Lions 

Project.  

For more information on our programs or ways to donate, contact us through 

development@lionshearingdogs.com.au   

 

mailto:development@lionshearingdogs.com.au
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MULTIPLE DISTRICT 2025 CONVENTION PHOTOS  

 

 

 

 

 

Executive Officer Rob Oerlemans 

 

 

 

 

L to R é Lion Kevin Hedges, Cab. Sec. 

Danielle Runge, PDG Donna Hedges  

  

 

 

Gala Dinner é High Country Theme 

Cabinet Treasurer PDG Bruce Unwin  

Presented with the  

Lions Ambassador of Goodwill Award  

District CBL and Lions Hearing Dogs Chairperson  

PDG Norm Alcock  

Lion Debbie with her new Puppy  

Dee Gee 

Lions Eye Health  
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MULTIPLE DISTRICT 2025 CONVENTION PHOTOS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hard at Work  

 

Lion Alan Brooks on the Wellbeing Stand  

 

Enjoying lunch  

 

Bobby Bajram has lived with M ultiple 

Sclerosis  since he was thirteen  and plans 

to be the oldest extreme disability athlete 

to reach the summit of Everest  and plant a 

huge Lions banner up there.  

 
 

Council Chair 

David handing 

over the Gavel to 

Council Chair 

Elect Richard  
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What a great night!  Six great finalists and some unbelievable answers to impromptu questions.  

The theme for the evening seemed to be womenõs sport, so our one male finalist Semisi (Brisbane 

Metro Club) must have felt he kept up his side when he spoke about his story at Brisbane Boys 

College.  

All finalists were able to speak either right to or very close to the two minutes allocated on their 

AI and social media questions and we were treated to some great five  minute prepared speeches.  

Gina from St Aidanõs College and sponsored by Brisbane Oxley Sherwood Club told us about the 

importance of mobiles in our world and an experiment where people did without their phones for 

fifteen  minutes and were given a low voltage zapper to play with if they got bored (and used!).  Her 

sporting focus was sailing.   

Megan (Dalby) and Freya (Southern Cross College, and Redcliffe Central Club) spoke on women 

in sport as they both were extremely involved in Club and representative sporting teams, Megan 

cycling and Freya, soccer.  Inayat from The Glennie School and Toowoomba Wilsonton Club spoke 

from the heart when she told of the gratitude she owed her parents in sacrificing their life to 

emigrate to Australia  for the sake of their children.  

Melody (Bribie Island SHS) sat us back, firstly enjoying the confusion she felt as a youngster when 

she found her Nanna had a different name outside her family and then exchanging humour for 

seriousness made us ponder the wisdom our aging population can pa ss on to youngsters.  Melody 

was both the public speaking and overall winner on the night and progressed to the State Final 

a fortnight later.  

Hosted by Maleny Blackall Range Lions, their members did great work in welcoming the seventy 

odd attendees, setting us up so everyone had a great view of the lectern, and arranging good 

value -for -money food prepared by Witta Recreation Club.  My special thanks go to Helen 

Johnston, Diane Hobson and David Coffee for the invaluable work they did for  me, both prior to 

the event and on the night.  

Interviews were held in the morning, hosted by Maleny Players in their playhouse, where our six 

judges were really kept on their toes.  

Hannah Portas, our sixth judge and a previous L ions Youth Of The Year entrant twice, spoke to 

the gathered audience while waiting for the judgesõ decision, about the confidence she attained 

while participating in our Lions Australia youth projects, which went a long way towards her 

being selected school and house captain an d valedictorian in her year 12.  At nineteen , she had 

the confidence to realise physiotherapy really wasnõt what she wanted in life, and to purchase, 

against parental advice, the dance ac ademy, with studios in three towns that she had attended 

most of her life, when it was offered for sale.  At twenty , she now holds a valued place in the 

Maleny business community in a growing business thanks to her added marketing knowledge 

and openly thanks Lions Australia for the opportunities afforded her.  

Postscript :  Melody progressed to the State final at the Brisbane International, Virginia, as one 

of four finalists whose entries were so close to each other.  All finalists spoke extremely well, and 

it must have been a very difficult decision for the judges.  Unfortunately for us, it was Jasper from 

Q4, sponsor ed by Bargara Club who won  both public speaking and overall prizes, to progress to 

the National final in Traralgon at the MD Convention.  We wish him well.  

Lion Judy Brodie  

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT 201Q3 FINAL  
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LIONS CLUB OF TENERIFFE ANZAC DAY SERVICE  
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AROUND  THE WORLD WITH LIONS  

The F ifty -F irst  in a Series of Articles sourced by Lion Lyn Pysden  

By Stefan Schöttler, Communications Lions Germany  

Extreme weather events pose major challenges for the small African Republic of Malawi. In recent 

years, a whole series of cyclones have repeatedly destroyed crops and destroyed important 

infrastructure. Extreme precipitation was then followed by a record drought at the beginning of 

this ye ar, and the government declared a national state of disaster. All this has exacerbated the 

already precarious situation of water, sanitation and hygiene in the country. In Malawi, a third of 

all wells are non -functional. More than half of the population ha s no access to safe sanitary 

facilities ð the hand -dug latrines, which are particularly common in rural areas, often collapse 

during heavy rainfall. Due to defective wells, people in Malawi often have to travel long distances 

to fetch water every day. Hard ly anyone has the opportunity to wash their hands regularly with 

soap and water.  

All this promotes diseases such as cholera and other diarrhoea, which can often be fatal, especially 

for children. In order to support the people of Malawi in this emergency, the German Lions are 

committed to sustainable WaSH (Water, Santar and Hygiene) me asures, which, in particular, 

strengthen the resilience of communities against the negative effects of climate change - 

sustainable success thanks to Lions support.  

The Lions have already been able to record their first successes in Malawi. 300 disaster -proof 

houses, which were built by Lions support as a result of the cycle "Idai" (2019), have defied all 

subsequent storms and offered protection to many displaced peop le. In 2022, the first Lions WaSH 

project started in the Thyolo district in the south of the country, which has made great progress 

since then: ten  new wells have been built so far, twenty  more have been repaired, so that thirty  

villages will have reliable  access to clean water again. We now want to build on this success story 

so that the impact of our aid measures can unfold sustainably.  

For our second WaSH project in Malawi, we are concentrating on the Zomba district in the 

southeast. Here, Cyclone "Freddy" caused particularly severe devastation in 2023. Together with 

the local population, we are working to make the communities more clima te resilient. Helping 

people to help themselves. The construction of disaster -proof wells and sanitary facilities and the 

training of water committees for the long -term maintenance of the water infrastructure are 

planned. A central aspect of our measures i s the involvement of the local population. Because only 

in cooperation with the local people can new WaSH practices be applied in the long term. 

Awareness campaigns and hygiene training for families and schools in the region create a greater 

understanding of personal hygiene and cleanliness and also serve to teach and promote climate -

resilient WaSH practices. This can include, for example, cleaning and afforestation measures 

around watersheds to reduce evaporation and promote rainwater seepage. In addition,  together 

with the local authorities, we coordinate measures to strengthen disaster control, such as the 

planning and maintenance of drainage systems to ensure efficient water drainage during heavy 

rainfall. Through these integrative approaches, the Lions WaSH project contributes to sustainably 

improving living conditions in Malaysia and arming the population against the challenges of 

climate change.  
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IPDG Andy FitzGerald  
District Q3 Diabetes Chair  
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